
Advocating for sustainable and affordable Manufactured 

Home Communities in B.C.

ANNUAL REPORT 2023



After a very productive fall in 2022, the BCMHO board suffered a substantial loss 
of personnel in early 2023. 

After several resignations, two remaining board members carried on as best they 
could until calling for an SGM and in August a new board was formed.



Nevertheless, BCMHO has continued to  meet 

its core responsibilities

Communicating with members

Discussing with Government

Consulting with partners 



Communicating with members

ÁNewsletters

A newsletter will be forthcoming. The 

priority focus of the new board has 

been on building the website first.

ÁWebsite

ÁFall upgrades 

ÁAbout 3 queries to the website/week –25 over 47 days



Queries were about...

Á 5 Improper use of RTB-10 assignment of tenancy forms

Á 3 dual MH and RV parks rent increases, service cost differences

Á Additional charges for services (water, sewer, internet, cable)

Á 3 park rules

Á 2 mortgage misinformation

Á 2 proportional rent increases

Á 5 miscellaneous

Á 5 rent increases (3 illegal ?)



BCMHO circulated to members an update survey from the 

Community Legal Assistance Society (CLAS). They reported the 

following concerns about administrative fairness in the Residential 

Tenancy Branch conflict resolution process.

¶Poor understanding of park issues,  relevant legislation and regulatio ns.

¶Long wait times persist.

¶Systemic bias, poor understanding re park resident’s dual role of owner/renter  

¶Website assumes technical competency that not all users may have.

¶Hearing process power imbalance due to unequal access to lawyers. 

¶Application process is not user friendly, needs clearer instructions and capacity 

to upload photos, videos and other evidence documents.



Discussing with Government

Last yearõs ôTOP 3 CONCERNSõ Survey Results were presented to 

government in late 2022 .

1. Elimination of Proportional Rent Increases 76%

2. Poor and/or failing Infrastructure 72%

3. Compensation to tenants if a park closes 67%

4. Canada Mortgage and Housing (CMHC) disallowing mortgages 37%

5. Park Committees 30%

No conclusive results so far. Letters and briefing notes are with 

the Minister, and we wait. But while we waité



We keep working. Results so far:

ÅAdvocacy: A Nov. 5 Letter to the new Executive Director of Residential Tenancy 

Branch (RTB) about RTB forms, park rules, and proportional rent increases has 

been acknowledged and a reply is forthcoming.

ÅRelationship Building : We have been attending meetings of the RTB Stakeholders 

Group and the BC Real Estate Association (BCREA) as well as discussing shared 

issues with a board member of the Mobile Home Park Owners Alliance of BC 

(MHPOABC). 



Consulting with partner Associations

At the November BCREA Meeting, BCMNHO                 

raised concerns regarding realtor training            

and knowledge about the Acts and proper                     

forms to use. This resulted in a meeting                  

being scheduled Nov. 23 to discuss the issue. 



Conversations with other Manufactured Home Owners 

Associations have lagged since spring, in part due to personnel 

changes in all organizations. 



Questions and Comments



What BCMHO.ca will continue to do for Manufactured Home 

Communities

ÅPromote Manufactured Home Parks as Affordable Housing

ÅEducate Resident Home-Owners

ÅHelp grow our membership!



WE NEED:

- Donations

- More Members

- Representation in each 

district of BC

- More Member Associations
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